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Secretary Gray Applauds Dismissal of Lawsuit 
Seeking to Remove Secretary Gray from Office 

CHEYENNE, WY – On August 14, Wyoming District Court Judge Misha Westby granted 
Wyoming Secretary of State Chuck Gray’s motion to dismiss a lawsuit filed by Tim Newcomb which 
sought to remove Secretary Gray from office under the Fourteenth Amendment (Tim Newcomb v. Chuck 
Gray). 

In a statement applauding the dismissal, Secretary Gray said, “The unhinged Left’s attempts to 
remove me from office because of my support for President Trump shows how far the radical Left is 
willing to go to get its way.  There is a reason why the radical Left is going after me in the same way that 
they’ve attacked President Trump—because we’re both advancing conservative, MAGA principles that 
the people of Wyoming and the entire United States want.  Rest assured, I will not back down or be 
silenced, and will continue to stand for the truth and for the principles I was elected to defend.  This case 
embodies everything that is wrong with the radical Left today.  The radical Left knows they can’t win at 
the ballot box, so they attempt to engage in lawfare to get their way.  The weaponization of the Fourteenth 
Amendment by the radical Left to try and remove conservatives from office undermines everything we 
stand for, and I’m glad this outrageously wrong lawsuit was dismissed.” 
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